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Transport for NSW acknowledges the Indigenous communities of Dharawal- and Dhurga-
speaking Country as the Traditional Custodians of this land and pays respect to Elders past and 
present. 

Transport for NSW (Transport) will 
carry out geotechnical investigations 
on Moss Vale Road near Hampden 
Bridge from 22 September, weather 
permitting. 

What work are we doing?  

In June 2025, Transport for NSW reduced the load 
limit on Hampden Bridge from 42.5 tonne to 23 
tonne to reduce strain on the historic bridge and 
help prevent further damage. 

Transport is investigating options to enable the 
crossing to return to a 42.5 tonne load limit. 

The geotechnical investigations will inform this 
work. Utility investigations are also underway.  

Work includes: 

• Minor vegetation clearing  
• Drilling bore holes 
• Drilling road pavement core holes.  

When and where we’ll be working 

We’ll be working on Moss Vale Road, near 
Hampden Bridge. 

Work will be carried out between 7am and 5pm, 
Monday to Friday from 22nd September for up to 
two weeks, weather permitting. 

What will this mean for you? 

During work we will be using equipment and 
machinery that generates some noise, light and 
vibration. You may notice: 

• workers and vehicles 
• traffic controllers and signage 
• lane closures and a reduced speed limit of 

40 km/h. 

We will make every effort to minimise disruption 
and carry out this work as quickly as possible. 

Traffic changes during work hours 

During work, single lane closures, stop/slow 
traffic control and a reduced speed limit of 40 
km/h will be in place for the safety of workers and 
road users. 

The site will be managed under traffic control. 

Transport thanks the community for their 
patience while work is carried out. 
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Location of work area  

 

 

Contact us 

 

Renee Ridley 
1800 317 290 

 

 

hampdenbridge@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

PO Box 477,  
Wollongong NSW 2520 

 

Subscribe for email updates about work on 
Moss Vale Road and Hampden Bridge 

 
For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the Live Traffic NSW app 
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